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USE OF SCHOOL PREMISES FOR POLITICAL EVENTS – ADVICE 
 
1. School Boards of Governors and school principals should note the regulations 

and procedures that govern the use of school premises for political events.  
School authorities will be expected to adhere to this advice, especially in the run 
up to the forthcoming NI Assembly election. 

 
2. Regulation 6 of the Primary Schools: General Regulations (NI) 1973 and 

regulation 7 of the Secondary Schools (Grant Conditions) Regulations (NI) 1973 
which apply to grant-aided schools state that: 

 
 “A school shall not be used for political meetings, the transaction of any political 

business or for any purpose connected directly or indirectly with Parliamentary, 
Assembly or Local Government elections except as polling booths on the 
requisition of the officer responsible in accordance with the statutes governing 
such elections.” 

 
3. This is the current legal position which prohibits the holding of political meetings 

in a grant-aided school, including meetings which could be regarded as aimed 
at canvassing for votes for any particular political party or any particular political 
party election candidate.  The only exception permitted is the use of schools as 
polling booths. 

 
4. This advice is not intended to interfere with the practice of schools to invite 

politicians to address events related to the school curriculum and pupils’ 
personal learning and development as young citizens.  This applies particularly 
to sixth form pupils.  However, there is a distinction to be made between events 
which are aimed at the learning and development of young people and those 
that might be seen to be electioneering activity through canvassing young 
people as future voters.  School authorities should therefore ensure that such 
events adhere to the regulations governing the use of schools for political 
meetings. 
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